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COUTA BOAT ASSOCIATION INC

Registered Number A0000225D

P.O.Box 258 Blairgowrie VIC 3942
MINUTES OF 17th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Held at  the West Beach Bathers’ Pavillion at 330A Beaconsfield Parade St Kilda on Wednesday 14th August 2019 
The President, James Mighell opened the meeting at 1845 hrs
Apologies: Max Chester,  Marcus Burke, Peter Sydes, Russell Watson, Milton Green, David Hendy, Merv Baird, Tony Bail, Russell Kenery, Rob Tucker
Present: Committee Members James Mighell, Bill Davis, Andrew Skinner, Tim Phillips, Wayne Parr, Rod Martin, Colin Mitchell and 55 Members  as per registration list

The Previous Minutes of the 16th AGM held on 18/8/17 were taken as read, having been published on the CBA website for the past 11 months. Moved: Sally Phillips   Seconded: Wayne Parr
 President’s Report. The President James Mighell presented his report below:

It is with great pleasure that I present the 17th President’s report for the Couta Boat Association (Club).  This sailing season has seen a vast improvement in the weather conditions for racing Couta Boats.  The level of participation and competition has been outstanding.  I would like to thank the team at Sorrento Sailing Couta Boat Club lead by Commodore Graham Cunningham, Club Captain Scott Llewellyn, Sailing Manager Ben Fels and the Club’s administration for the successful running of our key events and the continued support we receive from them.

Special mention must be made of the SSCBC race committee.  We have had a number of different race officers over the year and the standard of racing has been par excellence!  I would personally like to thank Peter Osbourne, Mark Lloyd and John Philpot for their efforts.  It is easy to forget that these are all individuals giving up their spare time to help us run our races.  Their diligence and commitment is remarkable.

Fred Allen and his able assistants Kerry and Anne have managed the control box all year.  Fred has started races and managed our airwaves with a mixture of naval efficiency, brevity and most importantly wit.  Thankyou Fred.

I would also like to thank the CBA technical committee comprising of Ben Fels, Drew Marget and Bill Davis.  As I noted last year, few clubs in Victoria would have the degree of professionalism shown by the technical committee in what is often an extremely difficult task.

The CBA’s key events include the Mercedes-Benz Mornington CBA Nationals, the CBA State Championships and of course the Gant Portsea Cup.  I would like to thank our key sponsors Mercedes-Benz Mornington and Gant for their continued and longstanding support.

Congratulations to the winners of the following major regattas:

Mercedes Benz Mornington Couta Boat Nationals

Div 1



1st place

Max Chester  

Zephyr

Div 2



1st place

Alex Zadnik 

Sarah

GANT Portsea Cup

Div 1

Wayne Parr


Darney

Div 2

Shaun Chalmers

Harriet

Merthon Trophy (line honours)



Mal Hart


Jocelyn 

Div 2 Line Honours

Michel Cantwell

Aliscia

CBA State Titles
Div 1

Mark Waterworth

Jennifer

Div 2

Graham Burton

Kitty Miller

It was very pleasing to see the Lacco Cup supported by the Division 2 fleet yet again.  It provided a unique opportunity for the Div 2 boats to race on their own and it is hoped that the forthcoming season Lacco Cup will be even stronger.

One of the highlights of the racing calendar was the Next Gen Couta Boat Regatta which saw 25 boats over two fleets in very competitive racing.  The atmosphere during the race and after it was a great credit to the sailors and the organisers of the event.  Needless to say this is probably the future of our class.

Phil Hall
I would like to take this opportunity to acknowledge and thank the assistance of Phil Hall over the past decade.  When he commenced as manager of the SSCBC, he probably did not envisage spending hours on the water helping run couta boat races.  Phil is moving on to greener pastures and I’m sure I speak on behalf of the entire membership and committee when I say he will be a great loss to all of us.  All the best for the future Phil.

The president then presented Phil with a signed copy of First Home, the beautiful Couta Boat story

I would also like to yet again thank the CBA committee for their hard work.  I look forward to working with our committee over the coming year.

Finance Report:

Treasurer Bill Davis presented the Finance Report noting the  Association’s financial  performance for the year had been impacted by two social events, including the Hobart Wooden Boat Festival Cocktail Party   and the AGM expenditure

The net surplus  for the year, including these extraordinary items was $3,149  resulting in an accumulated cash balance of $67,874
Moved that the report be adopted by Wayne Parr and seconded by Scott Lewellyn
Election of Office Bearers: 

Pursuant to clause 28.2 the following committee members retired by rotation and there being no other nominations, were re-elected for two years
· President


James Mighell 



· Ordinary Member

Wayne Parr 



· Ordinary Member

Rod Martin



· Ordinary Member

Rob Tucker



· Ordinary Member

Colin Mitchell
The following committee members retain office until the 2020 AGM:

           Treasurer


Bill Davis

Club Secretary 
 
Andrew Skinner



Ordinary Member

Tim Phillips



Vice President

Peter Sydes

Ordinary Member Russell Watson resigned from Committee on 22/7/19 creating a committee vacancy

Howard Critchley nominated for the position and was duly elected

Appointment of Auditor

Treasurer Bill Davis sought approval from the floor to NOT appoint an Auditor for the accounts for the year ended 31/3/20
Moved : Tim Ryan

Seconded: Scott Lewellyn
General Discussion

There being no authorised formal General Business  to be conducted, the President opened the floor for general discussion

Michael Golding requested response to 3 questions

1. Does the CBA support the Geelong Woden Boat Festival? The President responded that it does support it and encourages SSCBC  to not hold aggregate races over that weekend

2. Does the CBA support the CYAA  Classic Melbourne Cup Regatta? The President responded that the CBA  does support the regatta and will encourage boat owners to participate

3. Does the CBA post Minutes of its Committee Meetings for Members to view? The President responded that the Committee did not feel this was appropriate as is consistent with most Clubs

Couta Boat Register

The President invited Ralph Wilson and Rod Martin to the floor to explain their progress on the development of a meaningful Couta Boat Register, culminating in the publishing of a hard bound coffee table book

They thanked Tim Phillips for his contribution to this and encouraged all owners to provide all available accurate information when called upon to do so
The meeting was officially closed at 1930hrs

Following the meeting the members were treated to an outstanding yarn session  from Tim Phillips, Dugga Beazley, Chris Johnson and Richard Hodgkinson

Tim relived the biennial thrill of circumnavigating Tasmania in the Storm Bay,  the Jane Kerr and other boats
Andrew Skinner
Hon Secretary

